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COUNTY OF HENRICO


VIRGINIA


INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

	TO:
	Planning Office
	SUBJECT:
	POD2007-00197:  Comfort Inn

	FROM:
	Division of Police,

Community Policing Unit
	DATE:
	April 28, 2008


POD2007-00197

Comfort Inn


POD-13-84
 FORMCHECKBOX 

The Division of Police recommends approval with the below requirements addressed or met in Section I.  Written compliance or new plans with details shown/stated will meet our requirements.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

The Division of Police can’t recommend approval at this time.  

SECTION I.   Address the following items in order for the Division of Police to endorse this plan:
The fence along the property line by Building 3 continues to the pool fence.  This fence line is only about 3 feet from the edge of the building and has little to no visibility from the parking lot.  The space is wide enough for someone to go between the fence and building without being seen.  Consideration should be given to installing a gate that can be unlocked for maintenance staff to trim landscaping and weeds from the fence line.

The fence line should remain clear of vines and weeds to maintain the strength of the fence.  Trim tree canopies and branches that may offer a means to climb over the fence.

If the site continues to experience problems, consideration should be given to continuing the fence along the Olive Garden property line.   
While our requirements for the endorsement of the plan does not guarantee a crime-free environment, it is our experience that the application of the concepts of Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED) will reduce the opportunity for crime to occur and will enhance the quality of life.  Should you have any questions or comments, contact me at (804) 501-5370 or van06@co.henrico.va.us.








Kim Vann








Planner III - CPTED 







Crime Prevention Specialist

